Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 7th February 2011 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams (Chairman), Gill Rees & 






Stuart Thomas


Pentyrch Historical Society: 
Don Llewellyn, Barry Davies, Ivor Betty, Robin 






Simpson & Rod Thomas 



Also Present:




Vincent James (Cartographer) & Alec Davies 






(Clerk to the Council)
Apologies: 




Cllrs Sheila Dafis & Lindsay Davies
159
Minutes of the Meeting of 11th October 2010

The minutes were adopted as a true record and, using the minutes, the Chairman updated 
the meeting as to the current situation.
160
Matters Arising and Progress Made
The following progress had been made:
1. Don Llewellyn had begun to make arrangements to move 10 copies of each Garth Domain to the Council Office for storage but when examining the stock it became apparent that in some editions there was a surfeit whilst in others there were few to no copies.  He wanted to re-examine the stock and needed to re-print some editions.  
2. Robin Simpson had examined the bottles and in the main there was very little of local interest, most bottles being made elsewhere and not for local firms.  Nonetheless there were one or two items suitable for display.  
3. No progress had been made in seeking the permission of the present owner of the Mission Chapel to take photographs of the interior.  Cllr Rees offered to further this as Cllr Williams was committed to developing the display boards.  Cllr Rees to arrange
4. The Clerk had put an article in the Christmas edition of the Community Link seeking contributions to the museum.
5. The Clerk advised that he had made preliminary enquiries in relation to any grants from the lottery.  
6. The Clerk now had all the email addresses of the Pentyrch Historical Society.  
161
Display Boards 
Cllr Williams put up further drafts that he had done bringing the total of drafts to 8.  The Community Maintenance Officer had put up the battens with Velcro to show where the final display boards would hang.  There was general approval of this work and Cllr Williams was congratulated for the efforts he had made.  Don Llewellyn pointed out that the CADW description of the burial mounds was wrong as they had included a tump of earth that he had recalled being built in the 1940’s.  Barry Davies felt it was better to leave the official version in place and annotate a comment as to why the official version was incorrect.  It was agreed that Cllr Williams would meet with the PHS to confirm the pictures and text on each board. Cllr Williams would also progress the composition of the remaining boards.  Cllr Williams/Don Llewellyn to arrange
162
Display Cabinets
The Clerk had found the cheapest display cabinet was an all glass affair sold in IKEA for £90.89.  More substantial wooden cabinets with storage space beneath, similar to shop counters, were far more expensive with a similar sized one as the IKEA model selling for just under £300.  Cllr Rees agreed to make further enquiries into the suitability of the viewing cabinets, for the eastern wall of the meeting room, by visiting the store.  Cllr Rees to arrange
163
Displays, Photographs and Literature
It was agreed that Robin Simpson would re-examine the bottles to see what would be suitable for display.  Ivor Betty asked whether a Pentyrch brick would be suitable and was advised that it would be appreciated.  Councillor Rees, Ivor Betty and Robin Simpson will arrange to select suitable items for the display cabinet.  

The scanning of the photographs is complete. The web-site would be updated with information from the display boards when completed. 

Barry Davies was thanked for providing all the Llantrisant Historical Society Newsletters relating to Pentyrch.

164
Tithe Map
Barry Davies introduced Vince James who had been preparing an 1839 Tithe Map of the area using modern computing soft-ware but based on a map supplied by Barry Davies.  There was a lot of interest the work that Vince had undertaken and it was generally felt that the finished product, when coloured and on appropriate paper, would become a feature of the wall in the smaller room.  Vince was thanked for his efforts and it was hoped that he could complete his task as soon as possible.
165
Date of next meeting
Cllr Williams felt that members should now decide a programme to get the Museum up and running and to that end another meeting should take at the end of March 2011.  The Clerk advised the meeting that the last Monday was the 28th March. It was agreed that this would be the date of the next meeting.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.10pm.

Chair ________________________________________

Date  ________________________________________
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